

NOTES FOR BERWICK ST JAMES PARISH MEETING No 18, ON 3 FEB 2004.

1. Apologies Record these: Tina Woodford (Clerk), Stephen Bush (Vice- Chairman), *Sylvia Simon Taylor*

2. Minutes of last meeting Copies on table. Read these out. Approve?

Actions arising:

- a) Accounts. Nothing to report. Clerk /treasurer will update at next meeting.
- b) A36 by-pass. Nothing to report. I still have to talk to chairperson of Stapleford Parish Council to see how we could help.
- c) A303. I did write to the Highways Authority about brown signs. Matter is to be addressed at the Inquiry (due to start 17th Feb). Cllr Ian West is having some discussions with Highways Authority about this.
- d) Girl Guide centre. We wrote, saying we are happy to have the Guides here, but limited PA amplification in future, please.

3. Upgrading of Bst J Bridleway No 3 to a By-way.

See notes. What should we write?. e.g. do not want route changed back to 1790 layout, may/may not(?) be happy about it being a by-way, but if Modification Order is authorised we trust County Council will apply for a Diversion Order to leave the lay out as is.

4. A303 Stonehenge Improvements Inquiry, and Parker Plan.

- a) Prelim Inquiry Meetings attended. Also intend to go to Inquiry (or parts of it). At PIMs heard that Alternative Route proposals to be in Journal 29th Jan. (These had to be tabled before Inquiry starts on 17th Feb.)
- b) Parker Plan (AR 4). Article in paper ; Col Parker said only Gomeldon objected. I have already reacted and sent a letter to Journal Postbag. Read this. Any comments on any AR proposal to be made by e-mail or in writing to

Chris Jones, Highways Authority, Temple Quay House.,
Zone 2/05k, 2 The Square, Temple Quay, BRISTOL BS1 6HA.

I propose modify letter to Journal and send this to HA, adding that Stoke by-pass essential a.s.a.p., so this is another reason for rejecting complicated ARs which would take years to get approved, and planned. Comments?

- c) Comment on total scheme. Read proposed letter. Comments?

5. Youth club proposal

Liz Crossley to speak. Any grants available?

6. AoB and DoM.

DoM probably AGM in May, unless Inquiry shows need for further opinion gathering.

